
 

 

TO:   Council President Schutt and Members of Council 

 

FROM:  Chief Paul Matias 

 

DATE:  November 3rd, 2023 

 

SUBJ:   Request for new duty pistols. 

 

I respectfully request approval to purchase 26 new duty pistols from Atwell’s Police and Fire Equipment at a 

cost of $13,013.00. Our current pistols were purchased in 2019. I believe there is a compelling need to replace 

our current Sig Sauer P320 .45 caliber pistols with Glock 9mm pistols. 

 

• Officers cannot use optical sights. Our current pistol, the Sig Sauer P320 .45 is not widely used by Law 

Enforcement, so it has limited accessories. For example, using optical sights is an emerging trend in law 

enforcement. The use of optical signs has proven to improve an Officers accuracy and confidence with 

their duty pistol. There are currently no police duty holsters on the market that will fit a Sig Sauer P320 

.45 caliber pistol equipped with optical sights. 

 

• Federal lawsuits have been filed in at least seven states across the country after dozens of people claim 

the Sig Sauer P320 pistol left them with injuries after they say the gun fired or discharged on its own 

while holstered. While Sig Sauer disputes these claims, I feel it is unwise and unnecessary to continue 

carrying a duty pistol with a concerning reputation. 

 

I obtained three quotes. One directly from Glock for $505.50 per pistol, and quotes from Atwells in Painesville 

and Vances in Columbus for $500.50 per pistol. I request to purchase 26 Glock duty pistols from Atwells for a 

cost of $13,013.00 ($500.50 each).  

 

In addition, we received a quote from Atwell’s to purchase our Sig Sauers pistols for $10,990.00.  

 

This will result in a total cost of $2,023.00 for the pistol changeover.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Chief Paul Matias 
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